LITTLE HARROWDEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 12th September 2018 at Village Hall, Main Road, Little Harrowden at 7.30p.m.

Members Present:

M Jeffery – In the Chair





Councillors



N Cope 
T Halsay
B Dunn

Y Blood


The meeting started at 7.30 pm.  There was 1 member of the public present and BCW Cllr J Bone & Cllr C Hallam
Apologies and Acceptance of Apologies - Apologies - received from R Wilkinson, D Grout, S Whitlock
18/31
Declarations of Interest
N Cope Belgrove park

18/32
Public Participation, Borough Councillor Report and Police Report –
Public – an outline planning application had been submitted to BCW from joint owners of a property that that been empty for several years however it was stated that amended plans had been requested.  To be discussed by council later in the agenda.

BCW – Cllr J Bone apologised for missing the previous meeting.  The future of the Isham bypass was up for discussion at the NCC October cabinet meeting again.  Changes to the Boundary Commission were currently on hold as all parties were not happy with some of the proposals.
Cllr Hallam stated that DB Symmetery had lodged an appeal against Kettering Borough Councils refusal in respect of the process carried out.  Without the Isham Bypass in place traffic would affect many parishes and request had been made that objections to the planning application continue to be sent.

All Leaders of the Boroughs and Districts in the county had agreed the proposals for 2 unitary councils of which feedback was anticipated at end October/November.
Both councillors stated that fly tipping had increased and may get worse once the permit system was in place.  All fly tipping should be reported asap.

18/33
Minutes

RESOLVED - That the Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 11th July 2018 were agreed and signed by the Chair as a true record. 
18/34
Financial Matters/Policies
Resolved to accept payments of £11,161.21 for September 2018.  
	Chq No.
	Payee
	Value
	Description

	300042
	Eon
	£555.00
	Unmetered Sup

	300043
	PKF Littlejohn
	£240.00
	Ext Audit

	300044
	Stryker Ltd
	£780.00
	Defib 

	300045
	LH Village Hall
	£15.00
	Room hire

	300046
	Geo James
	£8,100.00
	WW1 Memorial

	300047
	HMRC
	£89.60
	Tax

	BACS0901
	Mowerman
	£720.00
	Grass x 2

	BACS0902
	NCALC
	£42.00
	Chair Training

	BACS0903
	Tilley Elec
	£87.36
	Install defib cab

	BACS0904
	N Daft
	£412.25
	Salary & Exp

	BACS0905
	N Moreton
	£120.00
	Lengthsman

	Total
	
	£11,161.21
	


· Bank statement of £18,964.81 was noted. 

· RESOLVED that the bacs payments be authorised by Cllr Jeffery & Cllr Blood.
· Councillor expenses it was agreed to discus further at the budget setting meeting 
· Budget figures were submitted to councillors prior to the meeting.

18/35
Highways
· Lengths man – it was agreed that the jobs needed to be carried out for September/October should be the repair the wet pore in the play area, spray the weeds in the tarmac cracks in the play area remove the brambles hanging over the wall into the alleyway between Main Street and Town Close.  It was agreed to purchase a wet pore repair kit if required.  Concern was raised regarding the overgrowing vegetation along Furnace Lane near to the bridge.  This had been reported to Street Doctor but no work carried out.  To update the report and if they are unable to carry out the work this could be added to the lengthsmans list
· Trees along Hilltop Road –RESOLVED to accept the quotation for £765.00 in order to have the trees pruned and crowned
· Speed watch – training had taken place and the first session at Hilltop caught 6 driving over 40mph, Furnace Lane 8 driving over 35mph and Hardwick Road 2 driving over 35mph.  The village was paired with Thorpe Malsor.  Further training sessions to take place in the New Year of which a further 3 people were interested.
· Tidiness of the village – during the school holidays children had produced slow down notices on cardboard and displayed them around the village.  Memorial flowers were placed around a lamp post.
Cllr J Bone left the meeting

· Christmas tree lights – it was agreed to hire lights as previous year.
· RESOLVED to take on the 2 NCC grit bins which did not meet their current criteria.
18/36 
Reports – 
· Belgrove Park – Wetpore needed to be repaired and weeds sprayed in the cracks  The swing seats would soon need to be replaced as there were signs of wear and it was agreed to purchase 2 swing seats.  It was noted that children had been climbing on the new memorial and dogs were being allowed in the play area.  The perimeter hedge would soon need cutting and a quote was requested.  It was agreed not to have the wood pile shredded but left at the moment as a wild life area.
· Police Liaison and Safety – VAS statistics had been emailed to councillors. A report from the JAG meeting stated that the priorities remain the same Speed, Theft from Motor Vehicles and fly tipping, It was stated that several car key burglaries for high performance cars had taken place.
· Memorial Garden – James brothers had been asked to quote for a small fence with post and links.  A resident had asked if they could donate a seat for the area which council would discuss at a later date.
18/37
Planning

· WP/18/00524/FUL Proposal: Extension to be replaced with 2 storey side extension and single storey rear extension – 31 Hardwick Rd – No comment
· WP18/00567/OUT Demolish existing building and erect 4 dwellings – No objections raised
C Hallam left meeting

18/38
Community Issues
· Articles for the next edition of the next magazine and communicating with residents would be the Chairman report to include speed watch, dog bags and the taking over of the NCC grit bins.
B Dunn left the meeting
· Discussion took place regarding the purchasing of poppy wreaths for the Remembrance Day Service.  It was agreed that a wreath could be placed on the new memorial and the time to be agreed at the next meeting.  RESOLVED to purchase 2 poppy wreaths.
18/39
Correspondence
NCALC AGM – it was agreed that the Chairman and Clerk attend the AGM
Grit bins – NCC agreed as previous minutes to take on responsibility
DB Symmetry letter from Isham pc – regarding appeal

18/40
Exclusive to Public and Press

RESOLVED: That pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, the public and press is excluded from the meeting for the item of business on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be discussed.

18/41
It was agreed to update the financial risk register in respect of contractors changing of bank details and cheque payments to be made over £2000.00
Meeting closed at 21.52 pm






Chair
1
19

